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LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 79TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

May 9, 2005

TO: Honorable Frank Madla, Chair, Senate Committee on Intergovernmental Relations 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Deputy Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB1345 by Gattis (Relating to the removal of a sign on a state highway right-of-way by a 
local law enforcement agency; authorizing a removal fee.), As Engrossed

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would authorize local law enforcement agencies to remove certain signs on a state highway 
right-of-way in the local agency's jurisdiction without giving prior notice to the owner of the sign. The 
agency would also be authorized to impose and collect a $25 removal fee from the owner of the sign, 
and to dispose of the sign after notice is sent to the owner if the owner does not claim the sign. The bill 
would take effect September 1, 2005.

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 601 Department of Transportation

LBB Staff: JOB, KJG, DLBa

1 of 1


